	Patient Participation Meeting Minutes Friday25 January
	2019



	1.
	Present:  EP, BC, RT, CB, JR, LA , LP, SP.  JD attended first part of meeting prior to surgery.
	

	2.
	Apologies:  
	

	3.
	Minutes from last meeting & matters arising: 
New Duty Team – update: EP gave an update on the duty team and how pleased we are with the progress made, it is all going very well. 
24 hour heart monitor: We are waiting to hear back from Seaton & Colyton practice as any new equipment bought under the League of Friends needs to be undertaken as a joint practice bid.
Primary Care Home: An innovative approach to strengthening & redesigning primary care. Developed by the NAPC, the model brings together a range of health and social care professionals to work together to provide enhanced personalised and preventative care on their local community. Staff come together as a complete care community-drawn from GP surgeries, community, mental health and acute trusts, social care and voluntary sector-to focus on local population needs and provide care closer to patient’s homes. PCH shares some of the features of the multispecialty community provider (MCP)-its focus is on a smaller population enabling primary care transformation to happen at a fast pace, either on its own or as a foundation for larger models.
	

	4.
	Points for discussion
Items raised by Townsend House
Staff updates – 2 vacancies currently being advertised: We have begun the interview process for 2 new members of admin staff. Julia our ENT secretary is retiring and Amy is sadly leaving. We will be able to provide an update at the next meeting.
Community Pharmacies: This is a project working with a community pharmacy, mentoring a community pharmacist.  Townsend House Surgery applied as part of the pilot scheme and have been successful, due in part to the already effective Pharmacist in Practice scheme with Catherine Hilton.  Catherine will be actively involved in the pilot. 
Care Home / MSK Pilots: Projects underway in conjunction with East Devon Health.  
One Care Home One GP.  Townsend House Surgery are keen to be involved with this as we have seen the benefits of adopting this approach already.  Still in the very early stages of implementation.
MSK.  Elly has been asked to advise on the structure of a new referral pathway and has offered Townsend as a pilot practice along with Sid Valley. A GP at Honiton is developing a new pathway enabling patients to be seen in the community.  Still in the very early stages of implementation. 
Patient Questionnaire results: The recent CFEP survey results were discussed in general, the practice is very pleased with the total score of 91% and in all areas we were above the mean score comparative to similar size practices.  The individual comments made have enabled the practice to implement changes and reflect on the service we offer.  In addition to the minutes a template of the survey results will be completed.
Items raised by members
Stroke Patients: Carole Butler advised the group on a pilot scheme for stroke patients, run by her daughter, a Nurse Consultant. As the practice is open to pilot schemes she wondered whether this would be of interest. Elly suggested that her daughter makes contact with the practice so we could learn more about this and set up a meeting. 
Practice – fit for use? Roger Trapani. Roger followed on from the earlier discussion about the survey results and voiced his opinion that the practice is not fit for purpose by touching on the following; services provided and premises.
Access at Townsend (slope leading up the building).
Waiting Room seating – purpose built seating that does not have arms.
Patient list sizes may increase with all the new housing being built, is there enough capacity to expand?
New equipment, ie, 24 hour heart monitor
He felt that the Partners were not looking long term and should be putting the needs of patients first. He asked why Townsend and Seaton & Colyton Practices weren’t considering a merger utilising the space available at the Hospital.
Elly disagreed with the suggestion that the practice is not fit for purpose as there is continual assessment by the partners and herself, of the services provided.  Involvement with East Devon Health has been and will continue to be pertinent to the practices forward plan and has enabled a range of services.  The practice has initiated involvement in several pilot schemes procuring additional benefits to patients.   Elly recognised that the premises at Townsend and Walrond are difficult to readily adapt but that they are renovated where possible and there is an open attitude to any suggestions for improvement. 

The practices do meet regularly and discuss ways in which they can work together but a full out merger is not as straight forward as one would think.  Both practice premises are individually owned and run by the partners.  Each practice holds a different contract with NHS England (Townsend = GMS and Seaton & Colyton = PMS) and are subject to different regulations. Neither practices wish to change their business status but are fully conversant with the need to work together to provide services for the local and wider catchment area.
Other group members joined the discussion and felt the practice is open to change and forward thinking and that since the creation of the PPG many changes and new services of benefit to the patients have been implemented.

Minutes: Jack Rowland asked that the minutes be produced using black as not all members have access to colour printer. The group agreed to continue with colour as the practice is always happy to print in colour when needed.
	 

	
	Suggestion box
One suggestion in the box – “It would be a good idea to put in chairs for patients that have spinal issues – the benches are not good for sitting on for any length of time”.     Immediate response taken by the practice was that Receptionists will advise patients to wait in the small waiting room if they find it too uncomfortable on the seating provided in the large waiting room. Elly will look into purchasing new chairs and re-site the BP machine to enable this.
	EP



	5.
	AOB:
Primary Care Networks – Roger asked Jon Dove his opinion of the proposed scheme, (part of the new contract changes) Jon advised that although the exact information on the new scheme was not yet available, the information given to date has enabled the practice to think it would be of benefit and that they would actively take part in the creation of the networks.
	

	6.
	Date for next meeting:  29 March 2019 12noon
	


